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Craig Dumart

From: Steven Ryder
Sent: Friday, March 31, 2023 10:16 AM
To: 'Matthew Warzecha'; Craig Dumart
Cc: Joseph Puopolo; Mike Puopolo; MCIP RPP David A. Butler
Subject: RE: 455-509 Mill St updated submission comments

Hi Matthew, 
 
Thank you for your response and the added context from the developers perspective. I think that answers our questions 
and I do not have any further concerns and are supportive of the proposed OPA and ZBA and the associated materials 
provided.  
 
If you have any other questions or concerns, please let me know.  
 
Regards,  
 
Steven Ryder, C.E.T. 
 
Traffic Planning Analyst | Transportation Services | City of Kitchener 
519-741-2200 ext 7152| TTY. 1-866-969-9994 | Steven.Ryder@kitchener.ca  
 

        
 

  Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail. 
 

From: Matthew Warzecha <matthew@polocorpinc.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, March 29, 2023 2:40 PM 
To: Craig Dumart <Craig.Dumart@kitchener.ca>; Steven Ryder <Steven.Ryder@kitchener.ca> 
Cc: Joseph Puopolo <joseph@polocorpinc.com>; Mike Puopolo <mike@polocorpinc.com>; MCIP RPP David A. Butler 
<dab@butlerconsultants.com> 
Subject: RE: 455-509 Mill St updated submission comments 
 
Hi Craig and Steve,  
 
To provide some clarification, the revised Concept includes a total of 1,150 parking spaces whereas the previous plan 
proposed a total of 926 spaces (difference of 224 spaces). The additional spaces have, primarily, been provided through 
structured parking provided within the building podiums.  
 
Steve correctly notes, however, that 1,150 spaces equals a rate of ~0.73 spaces per unit whereas we are proposing a 
rate of 0.6 spaces per unit in our Zoning By-law. The reason for this is two-fold: 

1. To accommodate the ‘dip’ in the overall provided parking rate as we move through the phases of development.  
2. Maintain flexibility in the required parking through the phases, should market demand shift through the 

duration of the project (~10 years). This also maintains flexibility as we move through detailed design of this 
complex project.  
 

Hope this helps clarify. Please let me know if you have any questions, or would like to discuss further.  
Cheers,  
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Matthew Warzecha MCIP RPP 
Director of Planning and Development | Polocorp Inc. 
  
379 Queen Street South | Kitchener, ON | N2G 1W6 
P:  519-745-3249, ext. 203 | F: 519-208-3004 
matthew@polocorpinc.com 
  

 
 
This e-mail is confidential and intended only for the addressee.  Disclosure of this e-mail to anyone else is not intended as a waiver of confidentiality or privilege.  If you 
have received this e-mail in error, please notify us immediately. 
 

From: Craig Dumart <Craig.Dumart@kitchener.ca>  
Sent: Wednesday, March 29, 2023 2:11 PM 
To: Matthew Warzecha <matthew@polocorpinc.com> 
Subject: Fwd: 455-509 Mill St updated submission comments 
 
Can you please respond to transportation comments asap. 
 
Craig  
 
Get Outlook for iOS 

From: Steven Ryder <Steven.Ryder@kitchener.ca> 
Sent: Wednesday, March 29, 2023 1:46:43 PM 
To: Craig Dumart <Craig.Dumart@kitchener.ca> 
Subject: RE: 455-509 Mill St updated submission comments  
  
Hey Craig,  
  
Have you passed along my most recent comments to the applicant? I am just trying to get clarification on the changes to 
their plan as the numbers did not make sense with regard to the parking rate they are seeking via the ZBA, and the 
number of total spaces on site (they claim to have added 200+ spaces).  
  
I ask because I noticed that it is going to PISC on April 24, and we technically have not given sign off for the proposed 
amendments yet due to the changes since their original TIS/Parking study submission.  
  
Thanks,  
  
Steven Ryder, C.E.T. 
  
Traffic Planning Analyst | Transportation Services | City of Kitchener 
519-741-2200 ext 7152| TTY. 1-866-969-9994 | Steven.Ryder@kitchener.ca  
  

        
  
  Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail. 
  

From: Steven Ryder  
Sent: Tuesday, March 21, 2023 9:42 AM 

CraigDu
Rectangle
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To: Craig Dumart <Craig.Dumart@kitchener.ca> 
Subject: 455-509 Mill St updated submission comments 
  
Hi Craig,  
  
Attached are our comments based on the recent update to the submission. A couple items I am looking for confirmation 
on regarding the parking – the updated letter indicates that they have increased the vehicle parking count, but that is 
not reflected in their ZBA outline.  
  
Also, they have proposed unassigned parking for all uses, but we need to see designated spaces for shared 
commercial/visitor parking to prevent overflow into the neighbourhood for short-term parking. No issues if they want to 
make all other parking unassigned (especially if they have increased the supply as it seems), but we do need to see 0.05 
spaces per unit designated for visitor/commercial use only. 
  
If you have any questions or concerns, please let me know. 
  
Regards,  
  
Steven Ryder, C.E.T. 
  
Traffic Planning Analyst | Transportation Services | City of Kitchener 
519-741-2200 ext 7152| TTY. 1-866-969-9994 | Steven.Ryder@kitchener.ca  
  

        
  
  Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail. 
  












